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Secretary Salazar Initiates Final Review of Cape Wind Proposal 

 
WASHINGTON, D.C. – Secretary of the Interior Ken Salazar today issued the following statement in 
response to the determination by the National Park Service’s Keeper of the National Register of Historic 
Places that Nantucket Sound is eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places.  The 
finding of eligibility ensures that significant archeological, historic, and cultural values are considered in 
the review of the permit for the proposed Cape Wind project by the Minerals Management Service 
(MMS). 
 
“America’s vast offshore wind resources offer exciting potential for our clean energy economy and for 
our nation’s efforts to reduce our dependence on foreign oil,” said Secretary Salazar.  “But as we begin 
to develop these resources, we must ensure that we are doing so in the right way and in the right places. 
 
“The Keeper’s finding that Nantucket Sound is eligible for listing in the National Register provides 
information that will help us to undertake final consultations and analysis of potential impacts of wind 
development on historic and cultural resources in Nantucket Sound.   
 
“After several years of review, it is now time to move the Cape Wind proposal to a final decision point.  
That is why I am gathering the principal parties together next week to review the findings of the Keeper 
and to discuss how we might find a common-sense agreement on actions that could be taken to 
minimize and mitigate Cape Wind’s potential impacts on historic and cultural resources.  I am hopeful 
that an agreement among the parties can be reached by March 1.  If an agreement among the parties 
can’t be reached, I will be prepared to take the steps necessary to bring the permit process to conclusion.  
The public, the parties, and the permit applicants deserve certainty and resolution.” 
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